International medical Interpreters Association (IMIA) Appoints California Representative

The International Medical Interpreter’s Association has appointed Eva Molina-De Vilbiss as the Official Representative of California to the IMIA. Molina-De Vilbiss, the 2008 California Healthcare Interpreter of the Year, received notification of the appointment in early January. 

"I am humbled and honored to have been appointed IMIA Representative for the State of California, and I would like to thank the Board for trusting me with such a position. My goal is to continue working on the advancement and promotion of the interpreting profession” said Molina-De Vilbiss of the appointment. The IMIA is a  trade association that represents interpreters and advocates for the establishment of professional standards, norms, and reimbursement of medical interpretation and promotes the medical interpreting profession. 

Eva Molina-De Vilbiss has over 15 years of experience working as a translator and interpreter, cultural competency consultant and interpreter trainer. She hopes to “encourage all my peers and colleagues to become members of the IMIA.” The IMIA is very proud to have such an accomplished and award winning member such as Molina-De Vilbiss among its 2,100 strong membership. Eva Molina is a graduate of the Monterey Institute of International Studies, which has one of the few graduate programs in Interpretation and Translation in the country.
California has been progressing to become another leader in the field of language access, and recently passed a law requiring insurance companies to provide language services. Several states have passed similar yet differently targeted language access laws since 2001 when Massachusetts passed the first such state law in the country to specifically require medical or health care interpreters in acute care hospitals.
“Since California does not have a state trade association for medical interpreters, representing the interests of medical interpreters. Therefore it was important to create an IMIA California Chapter. With almost 100 IMIA medical interpreters, the IMIA Chapter is starting strong”, stated Izabel Arocha, IMIA President. “Eva is a member of several other multidisciplinary organizations such as CHIA, and as such will work with them to promote language access in California.
About the International medical Interpreters Association (IMIA)
The International Medical Interpreters Association (IMIA) is committed to the

advancement of professional medical interpreters as the best practice to

equitable language access to health care for linguistically diverse patients.

Founded in 1986, with currently over 2,100 members, most providing

interpreting services in over 150 languages, the IMIA is the oldest and

largest medical interpreter association in the world. In 2007 it expanded to a more international focus, to promote and unite medical interpreters worldwide. While representing medical interpreters as the experts in the medical interpreting field, associate membership to the IMIA is open to those

interested in medical interpreting and language access in health care. IMIA

has a division of providers, corporate members, trainers and language specific groups. (http://www.imiaweb.org)

